September 30, 1997

G.H. Peterson Chairman, Committee T1 A.T.&T. 20 Independence Blvd. Room 1A-30 Warren, NJ 07059-0908



Dear Mr. Peterson:

At the North American Numbering Council Meeting on September 23, 1997 there was discussion of the Committee T1's charge to work toward the development of National Local Number Portability (LNP) technical requirements.

As a result of those discussions, I have been asked by the NANC members to request that the Committee T1 make regular reports to the NANC on its LNP activities. We would also request that any policy questions that your Committee encounters involving LNP be referred to NANC for resolution.

These requests are made to help assure that NANC can fulfill the responsibilities delegated to it by the FCC and to assure that the activities of the NANC and the Committee T1 are coordinated, so that duplication is minimized and industry resources used effectively.

For your convenience, I have attached a schedule of upcoming NANC meetings. All meetings are held in Washington, DC usually at FCC Headquarters unless otherwise noticed. I will include you in my correspondence involving NANC agendas and items involving LNP.

I look forward to working with the Committee T1 to assure that number portability is implemented effectively.

Sincerely,

Alan C. Hasselwander

Chairman, North American Numbering Council

cc: George Edwards, Jeannie Grimes